~ McDonald County Commission—Minutes

February 1st, 2016

Present:

John Bunch - Eastern Commissioner
David Holloway- Western Commissioner
Keith Lindquist- Presiding Commissioner
Kimberly Bell - County Clerk

General Business
Residents of Easy Street met with the Commission to discuss the condition of the road. The residents
requested the County build Easy Street up to prevent potholes from becoming impassibie, The
Commission stated water would run off the road and into yards. The residents were in agreement
they would rather have the road built up. Those in attendance were Jared Hamilton, Nathan Miller,
Beth Howard, Billy Howard and Richard Thexton.

Gregg Sweeten, Pineville Mayor, met with the Commission to request a portion of Pleasant Ridge
Road be transferred from the county to the City of Pineville, Starting at State Highway 718 and
Pleasant Ridge Road and traveling 2440 feet to Scenic Lane. The Commission agreed to release the
requested portion of Pleasant Ridge Rd as well as Bailey Street.

The Commission met with Brian Hatfield regarding the procedure to close a road.

Sugar Creek Road will be closed beginning February 8, 2016 until further notice. Repairs are being
made from the recent flooding.
ADJOURN

Commission will reconvene on February 3rd, 2016

David Holloway %
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